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There was a significant decrease in departmental referrals during the past year as 
additional departments were onboarded and agents received additional training. 
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The decrease in average hold times was due to managerial improvements. 
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The 311 team will review whether calls handled by the auto attendant should continue 
to be categorized as first call resolutions. 
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In early February, 311 will hold peer-to-peer training, where high performing agents 
will lead call documentation and warm transfer training for other agents. 
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311 will examine Taxicab Bureau calls in-depth to determine why the number was so 
high. 
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Temporary increases in some wait times were due to staff annual leave, as well as an 
increase in the number of permits issued in advance of 2014 changes to the building 
code. 
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Wait times for business intake also increased, since the same One Stop Shop staff who 
handle business intake also handle building permits. The temporary increases in some 
wait times were due to staff annual leave, as well as an increase in the number of 
permits issued in advance of 2014 changes to the building code. 
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Bureau of Revenue staff is now promptly checking customers in and out. Wait times 
are expected to increase in the first quarter of 2014 due to an influx of visitors seeking 
renewals. 
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State building code changes that took effect at the beginning of 2014 led to a 

slight increase in permits for applicants who wanted permits issued under the 

old code.  
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State building code changes that took effect at the beginning of 2014 led to a 

slight increase in permits for applicants who wanted permits issued under the 

old code.  
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Safety and Permits anticipates a possible increase in the time to issue permits in 
January because of a high number of permits applications in December.  
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The increase in applications submitted online is due to a high number of solar panel 
projects resulting from a planned expiration of tax incentives at the end of 2013.   
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The increase in the number of days to issue business licenses was likely due to the 
Bureau of Revenue’s closing of old cases during December.  
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The increase in visitors was due to CPNC and driver/operator permit renewals.  While 
wait times increased in December, compared to November, the wait times decreased 
substantially compared to 2013, when wait times could take hours. The decrease in 
wait times resulted from a new system to set up appointments.   
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Safety and Permits and the 311 team are working together to enable 311 to take 
inspection requests. The project is scheduled to be completed in the summer of 2014. 
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Safety and Permits will research the open complaints to determine the reasons why 
there are no first inspection dates in the system.   
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There was a slight increase in the number of days to approve applications due to staff 
annual leave. The Historic District Landmarks Commission (HDLC) will have more 
enforcement data in upcoming months. The Vieux Carré Commission (VCC) will hire 
two new employees in upcoming months, which may impact application review times. 
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The City Planning Commission (CPC) handled fewer cases due to the holiday season. 
Starting in January, the CPC will report on timeliness.  
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